
February 20, 2022 

Fundraising Committee 

Montreal, Quebec 

c/o: Dr. George Tsoukas 

Re: Resignation 

  

Dear Dr. Tsoukas, 

I would like to thank you and the members of the Fund-Raising 
Committee (FRC) for not only the honorary appointment into the Fund-
Raising Committee, but on making our collaborative efforts most 
memorable, whereby our results attest to the same. Moreover, and most 
importantly, I would like to say that I cherish the friendships that I 
made with some members of the Fund-Raising Committee; I sincerely 
thank all for that!  

It is with regret that I have to tender my resignation, effective 
immediately, for reasons which are most obvious, and do not need to be 
mentioned, suffice it to say, and not giving credence, and/or a win, 
to the Executive Committee of the HCGM (more particularly, Voula 
Neofotistos (who is the head of the Exec. Comm. and/or Cabal, with 
outside advisors), Constance Karvelas, Andreas Crilis, and Achilles 
Nikopoulos)  and their new Executive Director (Denis Kotsoros) for my 
resignation, the obstruction and malice bestowed by the Executive 
Committee, through its newly appointed Executive Director towards the 
FRC’s efforts for the embetterment of the HCGM and its schools (for 
our children). Moreover, witnessing the gross incompetence and 
questionable activities of the Executive Committee, going unhindered, 
as if they are running a fiefdom, is more than distressing to me. I 
feel that all of my time, effort and resources invested for our HCGM 
community (our home; our family) are being put in vain, if there is no 
remedy to the aforesaid, i.e., continued reign of the existing 
Executive Committee and its agents (as referenced by myself, the 
“Cabal”). 

Again, I wish the Fund-Raising Committee continued success with its 
mission of achieving its milestones, by virtue of resolution ad hoc, 
and more importantly, with the continued support of the HCGM 
constituents.  

Kindest Regards 

John Moukas 


